
The High River Rotary Club is very very thankful for those Rotary members from 
eight different Rotary clubs, and Rotactors who came to volunteer at the flooded 
residences of High River.  A second area has now been opened up and it has a 
total of 30 HR Rotary members living within it.  Of these, many are able to 
utilize volunteers as they are trying to get the mud from their basements, save 
treasured possessions and get their power, water and gas ready to be turned 
back on.  It is such a visual impact to see 
familiar homes devastated with flooding.

Saturday the volunteers, Rotary members and 
others they brought along, cleaned out several 
basements, dragged out sodden carpets, 
stripped drywall, but more importantly gave the 
homeowners a feeling that someone cares 
about their plight.

As Mike French has indicated in his email, the 
High River folks have a long way yet to go, and 
will be working at the clean up for the next 
couple of weeks.

They really need our help!  If you are able to 
spare a day in 
the next week, 
please consider 
lending them a 
helping hand. It 
is hard and very 
dirty work but 
you will feel 
good for doing 
it.

If you plan on 
helping someone 
in the clean up 
anywhere this 
week, it will 
count as a 
meeting make-
up.
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Our Arch Supporters
       ......  THANK YOU !!!

Submitted by Jim Thompson

by Stephen Pick

As we move into a new Rotary year, a quick look back at our club history.  On 
page 2 and 3 is the first issue of the club’s newsletter before it became “the 
Arch”.  Dated November 16, 1976, it was printed well before the Charter of our 
club on March 14, 1977.  On the list of possible members the + indicates those 
who became charter members.  Of those Ian Burgess, Al Imler, Tom Sorenson, 
Ron Smith and Jim Thompson remain members of the club.  

As we induct our 37th President and Board, and as we consider approval of a 
Bursary to honour Father Greg’s memory, this is one small element that 
demonstrates his pivotal role in the creation of this club.

Rats & mud ... what a way to end your year! Pat Killoran, District Governor
(Lethbridge helping out)



First Edition of Our Newsletter
Scribe & Publisher, Father Greg McLellan





New Rotary Year Begins
July 2nd   Assembly and Passing of the Gavel
July 3rd - 7th  Parking @ Spruce Meadows for the “North American”
July 9th   Carriage House Stampede Breakfast instead of noon meeting (no Arch)
July 13th - 15th  Hosting visiting Rotarians from the UK  —  contact Monty or Dale for info
July 16th  British Exchange Rotarians
July 23rd  Kelly Falardeau, Burn Victim
July 30th  Annual 'Picnic in the Park' @ our Nature Park in Fish Creek Provincial Park

Membership Month
August 13th  Cole Demorest, returning Exchange Student

New Generations Month
September 4th - 8th Parking @ Spruce Meadows for “The Masters”
September 10th  Representatives from Medical Mercy Canada
September 17th  Sophie Serafino, Founder of Everywoman Foundation

Vocational Service Month
October 8th  Wendy Lowe, Executive Director, Calgary Pregnancy Care Centre
October 29th  District Governor visit

Upcoming Events
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Moving you with care

Arch Supporters

To help support publication and 
distribution of the Arch to members, 

please contact Stephen Pick at 
403-938-2876

This space
available
for you !

Call Stephen !

A Better Place For YouTM
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